
Dummerston Conservation Commission 
Meeting Minutes 3/14/2024 
 
Members attending: Christine Goepp, John Anderson, Lynn Levine, Rick Mills, and Jesse 
Wagner, and David Greenewalt 
 

• Administration 
• January meeting minutes: Reviewed. Lynn Levine motions to accept; Rick 

Mills seconds. Unanimous consent. 
 

• Programs 
• Prospect Hill—Extended discussion of possible ways to access Prospect Hill 

for regular maintenance. Members are energized to move forward with this 
initiative but there are logistical difficulties as the town owned land is 
“landlocked” to vehicular access. Also discussed best means of coordinating 
with Prospect Board of Trustees. Christine to review documents at Town 
Office to determine respective responsibilities and roles of Conservation 
Commission, Board of Trustees, and Selectboard.  

• New member outreach—Discussion of prospective members identified as 
part of Town Meeting and previous outreach efforts. Set April 4 at 6pm as 
date for meet-and-greet with prospective members. Meeting will be sociable 
in nature, refreshments will be provided. Members will attempt to be 
charming.  

• Continuity—Jesse and Lynn to coordinate on writing articles for Views of 
Dummerston after John steps down in June. John may still provide nature 
notes at the end but will not be reporting on activities of Conservation 
Commission. If Jesse writes next piece Christine may be on tap for 
Connecticut Dams relicensing comments. In addition, Lynn to write piece 
honoring Don Hazelton. Next views deadline will be early June.  

• Act 59 Stakeholder Outreach—Lynn to serve as point person for members 
to participate in March 27 meeting. Will circulate information and members 
can coordinate their thoughts and visions for conservation efforts at a state 
level. 

• Trails Booklet—Christine is condensing and annotating text and David has 
created a spiral-bound prototype. Nearing completion!  

• Term renewals—Rick, John, and Christine to request new terms to 
Selectboard.  

 
Next meeting: Thursday, April 11 at 6 pm at the Town Office 
 
Respectfully submitted, Christine Goepp 
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